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SGA Senate 

September 29, 2022 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER 
II. ROLL CALL 
III. MOMENT OF SILENCE 
IV. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
V. PASSING OF AGENDA 

• Passed as presented 
VI. PASSING OF MINUTES 

• Passed as presented.  
VII. SPECIAL BUSINESS 

• Kayla Flippo came to speak to the senate about the international shopping bus. She presented all of the 
places that have international markets in Huntsville. 

VIII. STUDENT FORUM 
IX. OFFICER REPORTS 

• President Sandvig reported about how well homecoming week went. She also reported that you need to let 
Sir Secretary know if you need a nametag. She also reported that the Senate will be recognized at the 
November 5th football game.  

• Madame Vice President reported that if you need something on the agenda, let her know. She also reported 
that the rules test is coming up and that she will have the study guide next week.  

• Treasurer Statom reported  
• Freshman Forum Advisor Callahan had no report. 
• Pro-Tempore Martin reported that she is waiting for the announcement about E-Scooters 
• Historian Batchelor had no report.  
• DIA Hardin reported about her meeting with the DIA committee. She also wanted to point that it is the 

campus’s responsibility to uphold DIA. 
• Communications Director Conkle had no report.  

X. CHAIR REPORTS 
• Chairwoman Reese reported that her committee approved one allocation and denied three to make 

corrections. She is also working on voiceovers for allocations.  
• Chairwoman Austin had no report.  
• Chairman Oyewale reported that they have had conversations about insurance and medical issues with 

international students. He also talked about SGA partnering with the Office of International Students to 
welcome new International Students. There are also local communities trying to help with the Noala 
situation.  

• Chairwoman Melton reported that Dr. Klein are coming to talk about the QEP Program.  
• Chairwoman Medrano had no report.  

XI. SHARED GOVERNANCE 
• Senator Srivastava reported that her committee talked about a free speech and assembly policy and how it 

will be approved. She also talked about the Freshman Liaison manual changing.  

mailto:wdriver@una.edu


   
 

If you are unable to attend a meeting, let Will know by 8 A.M. on the Thursday the meeting is scheduled by emailing 
wdriver@una.edu 

 

• Chairman Oyewale reported that his committee wanted the senators to review the Funds Investment 
Spending Policy.  

XII. OLD BUSINESS 
XIII. NEW BUSINESS 
XIV. OPEN DISCUSSION 

• Senator Ledlow spoke about a meeting she had with Student Counseling Services. She reported that the 
director of Student Counseling has requested to come speak to SGA. She also wants Student Counseling 
Services to have more posters around campus about what and where they are. Student Counseling Services 
wanted to have a mental help training day with SGA.  

• Senator Raj reported that Student Counseling Services wanted SGA members to be ambassadors for 
them. 

• Senator Srivastava reported that Student Counseling Services wants to have a survey on how they 
do. She also reported that there are 3 full time counselors and six interns. She also reported that 
Student Counseling Services wanted to give away t-shirts to promote themselves.   

• Senator Martin urged the Senate to get feedback forms for Counseling Services.  
• Chairwoman Reese spoke about having demerits in SGA to promote accountability.  

• Senator Purinton said that he did not like the idea because they need more of a heads up for Dress 
Code.  

• Chairwoman Melton said we need to assume it is smart casual dress. 
• Communication Director Conkle asked if it would be beneficial if she made a graphic on what to 

wear.  
• Chairman Oyewale proposed that we have a set standard dress code; Treasurer Statom agreed.  

• President Sandvig reported that if you miss an event you signed up for, it is counted as an absence. She also 
asked about doing an initiative where students took international students to the grocery store.  

• Treasurer Franklin reported that a student had an idea to have a light system when there was an open 
parking spot.  

• Many senators shared their opinions on assigned parking spots.  
• Madam Vice-President talked about a Meet the Senator event. 

• Chairwoman Melton mentioned having an SGA tailgate event the day we were getting recognized.  
XV. ADVISOR’S REPORT 

• Commended the students for meeting with Counseling Services.  
• Asked who was able to go to UNA Photo next week. 
• Asked who would be able to come to the November 5th football game.  

XVI. ANNOUNCEMENTS 
• UNA Folklore project starts next week.  
• Cornhole Tournament October 4th 
• Volleyball game tomorrow at 6 and Sunday at 1 

XVII. SENATOR OF THE WEEK 
• Madison Reese 

XVIII. PEP 
• Chairwoman Reese pepped Sir Secretray for Breakfast.  
• Treasurer Statom pepped the committee that talked to SCS 
• SGA Advisor Jacquez pepped senators who helped with the parade.  

XIX. ADJOURNMENT 
Respectfully Submitted,  

Garret Statom 
Garret Statom, SGA Treasurer 
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